
ST COLUMBKILLE’S CHURCH 

2 Kirkwood St, Rutherglen, G73 2SL 

Tel:  0141 647 6034 
Website:  www.stcolumbkille.org.uk  

Email: stcolumbkille@rcdom.org.uk 

Parish Hall: hall.stcolumbkille@rcdom.org.uk  (07840 640915) 

Charity No. SC011041  

CLERGY 

Fr Bernard Mournian (Parish Priest) Fr Pat Hennessy (In Residence) 

Rev. Michael Ross (Deacon) 

Please pray for the following:- 
 
Sick:- Baby Keira Young, Ada Cameron, Mrs 
Fleming, Melissa Lanigan, Patrick Gallagher, 
Peter Tierney, Michael Malone, Kevin Bradley, 
Patricia Monaghan, Mary Nocker, Steven    
Murphy, Paul Sisk, Mary Langan, Niamh 
Edelsten, John McCarron, Brian Malone, Ena and 
Anne Nicholl, Sean Christie, Bill Corr, Kathleen 
Robertson. 
 
Recently deceased:- Monsignor Tom O’Hare, 
Rina McGuire, Patrick Cuffe, Kate McHaughney,  
Netta Finnigan, Terry McKenna, Gary McDonald, 
Maureen Gollogly, Jimmy Tyrell, Kathleen    
Callachan, Bridie Goonan, Charlie McGeever, 
Catherine Hughes, Jim Diamond, Ian McCarry, 
Katy McHagney, Adelina Di Giacomo. 
 
Anniversaries:- Patrick and Margaret Hinchin, 
Francis Finn, Bridget McFadden, James McBride, 
Elizabeth (Bessie) Hannah, Joseph Ruth, Mary 
Gray, Harry Kelly, Kitty Cowan, Louis Waters, 
Angela Boyle, James Hendry. 
 
Birthday Blessings:- Margaret Malone 
 
Baptism:- We welcome Adam, David and      
Alexander Clelland, Kaiden Van Renterghem 
and Lyeland McBride to our  community. 

2ND SUNDAY OF LENT 

12TH/13TH MARCH 2022 

HOLY MASS (Services marked in red will be live-streamed) 

Mon - Fri:- 7am (Mondays only during Lent),     

  10am, (Rosary, 10.30am), 1pm 

Saturday:- 10am (19th March - Solemn Mass for the   

  Solemnity of St Joseph); 4pm (Vigil) 

Sunday:- 9am; 10.30am (Children’s Liturgy);  

       12 noon & 4pm 

FUNERAL MASSES THIS WEEK 

 

STATIONS OF THE CROSS:- Monday, 7pm 

DIVINE MERCY HOLY HOUR :- Friday, 3pm 

CONFESSIONS:- Mon-Sat 9.30-9.55am,  

   Tue,7.30-8.30pm 

EUCHARISTIC ADORATION:- Mon-Sat, 9.30-9.55am 

and Tues 6.00pm-8.30pm (during Lent) 

BAPTISMS:- To arrange a baptism please contact the 

Church Office.  

Next baptismal preparation course - 30th March, 7pm 

 

HALL CAFÉ:- Open Tuesdays, Thursdays, Saturdays and 

Sundays after morning Masses. 

WELFARE CLINIC:- First Saturday of the month 10-12 Last week’s collection - £3394 (incl 

Ash Wednesday) 

Thank you for your generosity 

This weekend’s 2nd collection will be 

to support SCIAFs Ukraine Appeal 

WEEKLY DONATIONS 

Please support your parish through the weekly collection, our     

income relies solely on the donations of our parishioners.           

Contributions can be made in the form of a standing order or online 

donation through our website, using these bank details. 

Sort Code:  83-26-24 

Account No: 00255006 

***Filling out our Gift Aid form will allow us to claim an extra 25% 

of your donation from the taxman, at no cost to yourself! Standing  

order and Gift Aid forms are on our website or at the end of the 

pews in church. Completed forms can be put in any of the boxes at 

the back of the church.*** 

CHURCH ETIQUETTE 

MOBILE PHONES:- We would respectfully 

ask you to make sure your phone is off or in 

silent mode BEFORE entering the church.  

HATS:- Could all gentlemen please remove 

their hats BEFORE entering church as a 

mark of respect. 



ST PATRICK’S DAY DANCE - 18TH MARCH 

Now sold out! Thank you to everyone who has 

bought tickets. We are looking forward to seeing you 

all on Friday for a night of good craic! 

HOLY SOLES WALKING GROUP 

Our walk will be in the local area leaving after 10am 

Mass. All welcome. 

LENTEN DEVOTIONS 

Monday:- 7am - Holy Mass 

         7pm - Stations of the Cross (led by                    

  the Legion of Mary) 

Tuesday:- 6.00-8.30pm - Eucharistic Adoration. 

Friday:- 7am Holy Mass in St Mark’s 

IRISH LANGUAGE WORKSHOPS 

As part of the St Patrick's Festival, there will 

be  workshops held in the Church Hall on Saturday 

19th March :- 10am -1pm and 2- 4pm. For begin-

ners and intermediate. Come in and have a go...or 

maybe you just want to refresh your Irish!! 

£12(Full-day)/£7(Half-day) 

2022 KILTWALK - PARISH DAY OUT 

Date for your diary! The Parish have once again signed up to the Kiltwalk to raise funds for the Building 

Fund. The Glasgow Kiltwalk takes place on Sunday 24th April 2022. There are three options:  

The Mighty Stride – about 22 miles 

The Big Stroll – about 14 miles 

The Wee Wander – about 4 miles 

There will be a registration fee to pay, if this would be a problem for you and stop you participating, 

please speak to Fr Mournian in confidence. We will be organising buses to take walkers to the different 

start points. Last year, with your support, we raised over £30,000 for the Parish. We are hoping even 

more of our parishioners will join us this year so we can beat last year’s total! Lord Haughey has very 

generously agreed to match any donations we raise in addition to the 50% top up from The Hunter 

Foundation. This is such a great opportunity for us to raise the money we need to do the groundworks 

and for our parish to have a lovely day out! Please do not register for the event at the moment, we will 

provide a unique registration link for you to use once all the arrangements are made. In the meantime if 

you have any questions please contact Paul McLaughlin on 07572 113573 . 

FERNHILL SCHOOL GOLDEN JUBILEE 

Fernhill School is celebrating its Golden Jubilee this 

year. The Headteacher, staff and pupils warmly     

invite all former pupils, their families and former 

staff to join them in celebrating this milestone        

anniversary with Holy Mass, celebrated by their 

chaplain Fr Mournian, on Thursday 24th March, 

7 p m  i n  S t  C o l u m b k i l l e ’ s  C h u r c h .                          

RSVP office@fernhillschool.co.uk 

ALTAR SERVER’S DAY OUT 

Our postponed day out will now take place on 

Sunday 10th April, leaving the church at 2pm to 

go to Braehead for bowling followed by a visit to 

Pizza Express. We will return to church about 

7pm. RSVP to Deacon Michael. 

PIONEER TOTAL ABSTINENCE ASSOCIATION 

The Association are having a Lenten retreat on 

Friday 18th March at 7pm in St Augustine’s, 

Coatbridge. The retreat will be conducted by    

Fr Dominic Towey and will conclude with Holy 

Mass. All welcome. For further information 

about the retreat or the Association please     

contact Susan McBride (01698 375950,            

email: info@pioneers.scot or www.pioneers.scot 

SVDP - VOLUNTEERS NEEDED 

Our SVDP society are in urgent need of regular  

helpers to move furniture 1-2hrs/week.                 

Unfortunately if they don’t get more helpers to assist 

they will need to stop accepting large items of         

furniture. If you can help please contact James 

Maguire on 07973 823 546 

FUNDRAISING COMMITTEE 

Meeting after Stations of the Cross at 7.30pm in 

meeting room of the church. 

MEN’S GROUP 

In response to enquiries we are establishing a 

new Men’s Group. Our first meeting will be 

Monday 4th April at 7.30pm in the meeting 

room of the church after Stations of the Cross. 

For more information please speak to Fr 

Mournian or Deacon Ross. 





 


